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BARK
PO Box 12065

Portland, OR  97212

503-331-0374

Bark@SpiritOne.com

www.Bark-out.org

Thursday, July 26th, 2001

Mr. Pat Haley

Barlow Ranger District

U.S. Forest Service

780 NE Court Street

Dufur, OR  97021

Dear Pat,

Enclosed is a unit map of the East Fivemile sale, with areas of concern marked.   The areas marked on the map are areas where our concerns can easily be spotted, however, we have found similar examples throughout the sale – not just limited to the areas I have marked on the map.  

Our issues of concerns are:

1. Many late-seral, healthy trees (Ponderosa and Douglas Fir) marked to be cut;

2. Extensive numbers of late-seral trees marked as wildlife trees; and

3. Inadequate or non-existent riparian buffers.

The first issue – many late-seral trees marked to be cut – concerns us because it seems to contradict the purpose and need of the sale.  One stated purpose of the sale is to “reduce potential wildfire intensities, reduce probability of crown fire, reduce probability that fire will escape initial attack.”  These late-seral, healthy trees are the most resistant to fire.   In fact, many have ancient fire scars on them.  Nor did we see anywhere in the sale area such a density of mature trees so as to justify their removal on the basis of opening up the canopy of overstocked areas. 

Similarly, we have concerns about he number of late-seral trees marked as wildlife trees.  Again, these are trees that have obviously survived through past fires yet now they are scheduled to be topped, girdled or felled to replace existing snags and down woody debris.  It appears to be a vicious cycle: log the area - which requires removal of most existing snags and large down woody debris, whether intentionally, unintentionally or due to OSHA requirements – then attempt to rebuild the forest structure through artificial means.  In unit 3 almost every mid or late-seral Ponderosa is marked as a wildlife tree.   

We also noticed areas with little or no riparian buffers.  While some areas, such as units 1, 2 and 3 have an obvious “Pull Line” riparian area marked, there are stream beds in unit 7 and unit 8 that are either not marked at all or are as close as 25 feet to the unit boundary.  We would like to see these units re-marked so the riparian areas receive the appropriate protection.  Any other riparian areas throughout the sale should also be marked prior to auction and cutting.

Thank you for your attention to these issues.  I look forward to your response.  Feel free to call me if you would like further explanation of our concerns.  If we can arrange a mutually agreeable time, I would be happy to visit the sale with you to look at these areas of concern together.








Sincerely yours,








Gregory J. Dyson
P.S. – Thanks again for taking the time to visit Hilynx with us.  

